
 ITEM # ___21___ 
 DATE    11-14-17    

 
 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT: FINAL COMPLETION OF THE WATER POLLUTION CONTROL 

FACILITY STRUCTURAL REHABILITATION PHASE 1 PROJECT  
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On May 23, 2017, City Council awarded a contract to Western Specialty Contractors of 
Des Moines, Iowa in the amount of $419,000 for rehabilitation of various structural 
deficiencies at the WPCF. Three change orders were issued during the project in a 
combined total amount of $40,580, bringing the final contract amount to $459,580.  
Funds for this project were carried over from the adopted FY 15/16 ($786,000) and FY 
16/17 ($308,000) Capital Improvements Plan. 
 
All work under this contract was completed in accordance with the plans and 
specifications. A copy of the Engineer’s Certificate of Completion is attached.  
 
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 
1. Accept final completion of the WPC Structural Rehabilitation Phase 1 Project and 

authorize final payment, in accordance with the contract, to Western Specialty 
Contractors of Des Moines, Iowa in the amount of $459,580. 

 
2. Do not accept completion of the WPC Structural Rehabilitation Phase 1 Project at 

this time. 
 
 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

 Work for the project has been completed in accordance with plans and specifications. 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1 as described above. 
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November 8, 2017 

Mr. John R. Dunn, P.E. 

Director 

City of Ames Water and Pollution Control Department 

1800 East 13
th

 Street 

Ames, Iowa 50010 

 

RE:  Engineer’s Certification of Final Completion 

Ames WPCF Structural Renovations Phase I 

HDR Project No: 10045899 

Dear Mr. Dunn, 

This letter certifies that as of November 8
th

, 2017 the Contract for the City of Ames WPCF Structural 

Renovations Phase I Project is complete and in accordance with the contract documents to the best of 

HDR’s knowledge and belief.  

 

Sincerely, 

HDR ENGINEERING INC. 

 

 

 

Brian C. Hoagland, P.E. 

Project Engineer 
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